
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE HIGHWAYS AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 

HELD 3 JUNE 2020 

Cllrs Present: Cllr Paul Carnell (Chair), Cllr Ian Corben, Cllr Cynthia Garton, Cllr 
John Jupe, Cllr Lucy Jurd, Cllr Ron Nichols, Cllr Derek Pretty, Cllr John Shepherd 

H348 Apologies: None Received.  The Committee passed on their thanks to Cllr 
Helen Corben who was a valued member of this committee for many years. Cllr 
Carnell welcomed the new members to the meeting. 

H349 Minutes & Matters Arising 

Meeting of the 6 May 2020. 
These minutes were signed as a correct record. 
Matters arising from the 6 May 2020 
The safety barrier has been fixed but left with a cable tie where there is a 
missing bolt. 
Clerk to follow up the hollow outside Barclays which was flooded. 
 
Meeting of the 20 May 2020. 
These minutes were signed as a correct record. 
Matters arising from the 20 May 2020 
None arising. 

H350 Correspondence 

• Highways England Smart Motorway M27 Junctions 4 to 11: Piling & 
Gantry Works, 11 May 2020 

H351 Planning Applications 

H/20/87501, 67 Berrywood Gardens, Hedge End. Two and single storey front 
extension and side extension, porch, garage conversion and alterations to 
fenestration. RESOLVED: Objection on the grounds of overdevelopment 
and not in keeping with the street scene. 
 
T/20/87800, 17 Rose Close, Hedge End. 1 no. Oak (T1) - Crown raise to 8 
metres and thin the oak crown by 30%. RESOLVED: Objection on the basis 
that the application is unclear as to which oak within the TPO is being 
considered.  
 
T/20/87818, 30 Stanier Way, Hedge End. 2 no. Oaks (T1 & T2) - Reduce the 
canopy of trees by 1-1.5m away from house to leave limb length of 5-6m. 
Crown lift to provide 1.5-2m clearance over neighbouring garage. 
RESOLVED: No Objection subject to the usual conditions of the tree 
officer. 
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H352 Highway Matters 

Councillors raised the following Highway Matters with the Town Clerk to seek 
resolution: 

• Cllr John Jupe reported the roundabout at Turnpike where it meets 
Charles Watts Way there are damaged barriers. 

• Cllr Ron Nichols reported J7 from Charles Watts Way down to Turnpike 
way the signage is obscured by trees. 

• Cllr Jurd asked about grass cutting in the play areas. 

• Cllr Corben asked what the Town Council’s stance on trees and 
pruning during nesting season. 

• Cllr Garton reported major tree works on one of the bungalows 
opposite Botleigh Grange. 

• Cllr Pretty asked if the bridleway at the back of Dowds Farm from 
Tollbar Way at the back of Collet Close and then the northern boundary 
to Shamblehurst Lane cut be cut back. 

H353 All members of the public and press are requested to leave the meeting 

 Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 

H355 Exempt Business – Matters of Enforcement 

 

 

_______________________________________________________________ 

There being no further business to transact, the Chair closed the meeting at 19:32 

hours. 


